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There are three main  objectives for  

Westmeath PPN : 

Informing 

• Provide information relevant to the  

environmental, social inclusion,   com-

munity & voluntary sector and acts as 

a hub around which information is  

distributed & received. 

Developing 

• Strengthen the capacity of communi-

ties and of the environmental, social  

inclusion, community & voluntary 

groups to  contribute positively to the 

community in which they reside/

participate. 

Representing 

• Facilitate the participation and  repre-

sentation of  communities in a fair,  

equitable and transparent manner 

through the   environmental, social   

inclusion,  community and voluntary  

sectors on decision making bodies. 

Westmeath PPN is  co-funded by  the  

Department of Rural &  Community  

Dear WPPN Member 
 

We at WPPN hope that this newsletter finds you and your families well. 
 

Westmeath PPN will be holding the first of its Plenary (AGM) meetings on 6th April 
2022 in Bloomfield House Hotel; this is an important event for WPPN and we are 
delighted to be able to hold this event in person for the first time in 2 years; See 
Page 2 for more details. 
 

WPPN  are delighted be  working with Mullingar Mental Health Association, Men-
tal Health Ireland and Belvedere House Gardens & Park on the One Million Starts 
event  taking place on Saturday 07th May. This is a Health, Wellbeing & Arts Event 
taking place in Belvedere House and Gardens ; See page 4 for further details.  
 

WPPN Linkage Groups are open to all PPN member groups; and are the way that 
PPN member group/organisations can have a real input into policy and decision 
making in their area of work/interest, as it allows them to have conversations with 
WPPN elected volunteer representatives who are on committees and structures 
throughout the county. The next linkage groups which are taking place in May will 
be in person events and locations will be confirmed nearer the time. (please see 
page 14 of this newsletter for more details).  
 

Thank you as always to all the groups which have contributed to this month’s 
newsletter, as always, it’s wonderful to hear of the great work volunteer led com-
munity groups are doing in these very trying times. We would love to hear and to 
share your good news stories and initiatives through our PPN network of over 800-
member groups. Please let us know if there is anything you want us to share to:  
info@westmeathppn.ie    
 

WPPN wishes to express sincere gratitude and respect for the never-ending and 
vitally important work that WPPN member groups do and the contribution you all 
make to people, families, communities and society. As a volunteer – you are part 
of the amazing and precious national asset — our community and voluntary 
groups, and social enterprises.  Volunteers, do what they do because they hope, 
believe and make a difference. WPPN will continue to champion your work where 
it matters.  
 

Please remember Westmeath PPN website is updated almost daily; keep in touch 
and up to date www.westmeathppn.ie  

mailto:info@westmeathppn.ie


 

 

 

WPPN  

Plenary AGM 

6th April 2022 
 

 

 
Westmeath PPN will be holding our 2022 Plenary meeting in the Bloomfield House Hotel on the evening of the 6th April. We are 

delighted to be able to return to an in person meeting this year after 2 years of virtual zoom Plenarys and we hope that you will be 

able to join us on the night.  
 
 

INFORMATION STANDS:  

Door will open at 6.15pm to allow all those attending to have a stroll around the information stands before the event starts at 7pm. 

We will be having representatives from the following groups present on the night: 

• Westmeath County Council Community Section 

• Westmeath Community Development 

• Sustainable  Energy Authority of Ireland (SEAI) 

• Community Garda  

• Active Retirement Ireland 

• Heritage Section Westmeath County Council 

• Westmeath Fire & Rescue Service  

• Westmeath Sports Partnership 

• Westmeath PPN 

• And others 
 
 

ELECTIONS:  

We (will) have a number of  volunteer representatives vacancies on PPN Secretariat and WCC Transport Strategic Policy Committee 

(SPC) and we will be sending out forms requesting nominations in the coming days. If you are interested in getting involved as a 

PPN representative please keep an eye out for the nomination forms and return to us by Monday 21st March. Elections will be held 

on the evening of the plenary. 
 
 

BOOK TO ATTEND: 

We will require all those wanting to attend to register in advance and so if you have not already done so, please register via the but-

ton below: 

 
 

AGENDA:  

Some of the agenda items as below and full agenda will be distributed closer to 

the date.  

• Welcome & Housekeeping 

• WPPN Work Year to date 

• WPPN Work plan for 2022 & ratification 

• Nominations & Elections 

• Consultation piece  
 

 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT US ON  

044 9338939 OR info@westmeathppn.ie 

REGISTER HERE 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=gTsdvAVgkkm_L-g36gxvkLe5C4OYf_5Cr4q2TrCXT7dUQTI5UExDU1NTN0IzVlNQUjJEMjJTWk80RC4u


 WPPN SWAP SHOP 

—new feature of Newsletter  

Have you Stuff that is in good condition,  

that might be of use to another  

Community Group?  

Following on from a Linkage Group discussion, we are 

including a new section in PPN Newsletter which will 

allow a space for PPN member groups to  swap or simp-

ly re-home items that they do no need, but which might 

be useful to other groups—everything from filing cabi-

nets, to tools and maybe even plants— anything that 

could be reused or repurposed—let us know and we will 

include in  Swap Shop   

Black n White Printer- Gestetner, HP 6500, Acicio.   

Dimensions are 2 Foot wide,  3 Footlong, and 3.5 feet high.  

Available for takeaway.  

Contact Moate Action Group 

Email : moateactiongroup@outlook.com 

Phone : 090 6466 404/085 7551630  Hours : Mon : Thurs 

9.30am to 2.30pm 

Application for the European 

Youth Volunteering Award 2022 

Volunteer Ireland and the partners of 

the eQyvol project are proud to present the 

first European Youth Volunteering Award.  

Organisations from  Ireland who are involved in 

the coordination or management of youth volun-

teering projects and/or activities, can participate 

in the award by completing this application and 

returning it by the 15th May 2022 

to: award@eqyvol.eu 

All applications will be assessed by the partners 

of the eQyvol project according to a number of 

evaluation criteria. The winner will be invited 

(one person with all expenses covered) to attend 

the award ceremony in Brussels, Belgium on 

28th June, 2022. 

Caring for people and planet 

To celebrate the launch of its new strategy, ActionAid Ireland will host Caring 

for people and planet: An online event to launch ActionAid Ireland’s strategy 

for 2022-2026. The event will begin at 12.30pm on Monday 4th April 2022. 

Speakers will include: 

Corina Rodriguez Enriquez – Argentinean feminist economist whose re-

search interests include fiscal and social policies, labour market and social pro-

tection, income distribution, inequality and poverty, and the care economy. 

Orla O’Connor – CEO, National Women’s Council of Ireland 

Anu Pillay (PhD), Global Women’s Protection Advisor, ActionAid Internation-

al 

Karol Balfe – CEO, ActionAid Ireland 

This event to celebrate the new ActionAid Ireland strategy will focus on eco-

nomic alternatives, women led humanitarian response, decolonisation and fem-

inist alternatives to deliver women’s rights. 

Register here: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/

WN_CtzFcoQGThi5227iCQISmQ 

https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.volunteer.ie%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F02%2FApplication-for-the-European-Youth-Volunteering-Award-2022-EN.docx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CtzFcoQGThi5227iCQISmQ
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CtzFcoQGThi5227iCQISmQ


One Million Stars Project  

Health,  Wellbeing  & Arts Event 

Saturday 7th May 2022 

11am to 4pm 

Belvedere House Gardens & Park 
The One Million Stars to End Violence Project is bringing local communities across Ireland 

together to take part in a creative project of support and solidarity with those who experience 

domestic violence. 

One Million Stars to End Violence was originally established in 2012, in Queensland,       

Australia, by Maryann Pau Talia as a means of  condemning violence and demonstrating  

solidarity. 

Since then the One Million Stars community has become global. Maryann used the creative 

act of star weaving to rebuild trust amongst communities there and since then has invited 

groups around the world to get involved. 

Ireland too up that invitation and challenge and so did Westmeath – Now we want to be able to create an event that gives pride of 

place to the creativity and solidarity of Westmeath groups involved in One Million Stars project lead by Mullingar Mental Health As-

sociation, Mental Health Ireland, Westmeath PPN & Belvedere House Gardens & Park 

This a Free Event—All are Welcome 

Would you like to be part of the  

One Million Stars Ireland Campaign to 

End Violence  
Mullingar Mental Health Association (MMHA) is looking for more 

community groups in Westmeath to join the One Million Stars Ire-

land project. To date we have over 20 groups making stars with the 

hope of making about 8,000 overall. Working with Westmeath 

PPN and Westmeath County Council we have identified a venue 

for the exhibition of all the stars made and together have organised 

a One Million Stars Health Wellbeing & Art Event in Belvedere 

House, Gardens & Park on Saturday 7th May 2022 from 11:00 to 

16:00 where groups can display their stars and showcase their or-

ganisation. 

If your group would like to be part of One Million Stars Westmeath 

please email mullingarmha@mentalhealthireland.ie to get a start-

er pack to make 5 stars and MMHA will supply extra ribbon free to 

groups and give training on star weaving. Many of the groups have 

made some wonderful displays and have had a mini exhibition in 

their local area and new groups can do the same before bringing 

the stars to the county exhibition.  

Please pass on details to any individual or group who might like to 

take part. 

Please LIKE&FOLLOW Mullingar Mental Health Associa-

tion Facebook page to help raise awareness. 

Project Aim: is to increase awareness of the presence of domestic 

abuse and violence in our community. Each star weaved by partici-

pants represents light, hope and solidarity against all forms of vio-

lence. Another key benefit of this creative initiative is to bring peo-

ple together in a community project to show care, support and uni-

ty with people that experience domestic abuse and violence. 

Background: The project began in Australia when Maryann Talia 

Pau began weaving stars as a response to the rape and murder of 

an Irish woman living in Melbourne. It is now a global move-

ment – see https://onebillionstars.net/. The project was brought 

to Ireland in 2019 by Siobhan McQuillan, an Art Therapist with 

Amber Women’s Refuge in Kilkenny, with the aim of getting peo-

ple in Ireland to make one million stars to contribute to the one 

billion stars goal. 

To date there have been a number of exhibitions throughout Ire-

land - see video links below or follow irelandstarweavers on Insta-

gram and Facebook to see the progress of the national campaign 

and get some display ideas. 

Information about the One Million Stars (OMS) Project can be 

viewed on: 

One Million Stars to End Violence Ireland visit: https://

onemillionstarsireland.ie/ 

Watch how the project has been developing in Ireland: https://

youtu.be/qWXVaNe7Vjg  

How to Weave a Star: YouTube Tutorial: 

https://youtu.be/m60u5Pw4VfU 

 

 

https://onemillionstarsireland.ie/
https://onemillionstarsireland.ie/
https://youtu.be/qWXVaNe7Vjg
https://youtu.be/qWXVaNe7Vjg
https://youtu.be/m60u5Pw4VfU


Charities Regulator urges public wishing to support Ukraine to ensure they are 

giving to registered Charities 

The Charities Regulator is urging members of the public who wish to support and stand in solidarity with Ukraine to ensure that 

their donations, whether of goods or of funds, go to registered charities which have the structures in place to ensure that those dona-

tions go towards their intended purpose. 

You can check whether a specific Irish charity is registered on the Register of Charities at www.charitiesregulator.ie. 

“The outpouring of support from Ireland for the Ukrainian people has been immense and underscores the inherent generosity and 

compassion of the Irish people,” said Helen Martin, Chief Executive of the Charities Regulator. 

“Members of the public are seeking to show their support in any way possible and are doing so in numerous ways. But we would ask 

them to give with their head, as well as their hearts. We would therefore remind anyone wishing to support the people of Ukraine to 

ensure that any donations they are making are going to registered charities that have a track record of providing the kinds of practi-

cal supports and assistance that the Ukrainian people, and those who are supporting them, need at this time.” 

Ms Martin added that there are several existing registered charities operating in Ireland that have significant international experi-

ence in both providing assistance to refugees, and also operating within conflict zones. 

“It is against the law in Ireland to set up a charity and to start collecting donations without being registered with the Charities Regu-

lator. As anyone who has recently registered with the Charities Regulator will know, this registration process is, by necessity, a rigor-

ous one. It is therefore essential that any member of the public that might wish to raise funds or 

provide other forms of assistance to Ukraine and its citizens, links to an existing registered 

charity that has an established organisational framework in place and experience of working in 

high-risk and dangerous environments. This will help ensure that donations go directly to those 

most in need.” 

Women’s Aid’s New Statement of Strategy 2022 – 2024 Now Available 

Women's Aid has made available its new Statement of Strategy for 2022-2024 outlining the organisation’s vision of an equal Ire-

land with a zero tolerance of domestic abuse and all forms of violence against women. 

The plan also affirms its mission as a national, feminist organisation working to prevent and address the impact of domestic vio-

lence and abuse. Women’s Aid do this by advocating, influencing, training, and campaigning for effective responses to reduce the 

scale and impacts of domestic abuse on women and children in Ireland, and by providing high quality, specialised, integrated, sup-

port services. 

The plan details the principles and actions needed to realise Women’s Aid’s three priority objectives. 

The central strategic objective is: 

~ Creating Social Equality 

With 2 core supporting priorities: 

~ Building and Nurturing Effective Partnerships 

~ Continually Strengthening Capability & Expertise 

The plan builds on the heritage, reputation and core principles of Women’s Aid and it sets out the values that guide the organisa-

tion. 

The Women’s Aid Strategy is dedicated to the women and chil-

dren in Ireland, whose experience of abuse in the past, present 

and future are the reason Women’s Aid exists. The organisa-

tion commits to listening to, believing and supporting women 

and to playing its part to create a more equal world that is a 

safer and better place for them. 

Download the Women’s Aid Statement of Strategy 2022 – 

2024 here: https://www.womensaid.ie/assets/files/pdf/

womens_aid_statement_of_strategy_2022-2024.pdf. 

A limited number of hard copies are available upon request 

to carmen@womensaid.ie. 

https://www.womensaid.ie/assets/files/pdf/womens_aid_statement_of_strategy_2022-2024.pdf.
https://www.womensaid.ie/assets/files/pdf/womens_aid_statement_of_strategy_2022-2024.pdf.


Concern has deployed an emergency response team to support the people of Ukraine.

Humanitarian needs are escalating by the hour, civilian casualties are growing, essential services are being disrupted and pe

being forced to flee their homes in their thousands.

As of Wednesday 2nd March, the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) estimates that more than 835,000 people 

had already crossed into neighbouring territories 

Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA) is estimating that as many as 5 million people could be displaced during the crisis.

As hundreds of thousands of people go in search of safety, it's time to act.

vakia, Romania, Hungary and Moldova are women and children.

With intense conflict ongoing across all major cities including the capital Kyiv, Kharkiv, Kherson and Odessa, the Ukrainian 

need your help now.

“

“

often facing huge queues to reach safety,

Your donation today will go towards meeting the immediate humanitarian needs of people affected by this conflict,

frightened and uncertain about what the immediate future holds.

We are currently assessing the situation and will work in association with our

United Nations to formulate a response and get help as quickly as we can to those who need it most.

“

there to help those in need,

no time to waste. 

Shine: 4 Week Introductory  

Online Support Groups 
 

4 Week Introductory Online Support Groups 

Would you like to join one of our upcoming 4 Week Introductory 

Online Support Groups? 

We will meet weekly for one hour for 4 weeks, where our sessions 

are delivered over Zoom. 

If you are over 18 and live in Ireland, you are invited to register 

below for the Online Support Group best suited to you. 

Each group will have a maximum of 14 participants. 

 

Group 1 – Living with self-experience of mental health 

challenges. 

WHEN: Mondays April 4th, 11th, 25th & May 9th at 6.00pm 

Groups will be facilitated by training Shine facilitators and each 

week we will share and support one another. 

During our sessions we will: 

Support you to open up about what you are feeling and experienc-

ing in a safe and facilitated environment 

Introduce you to ideas and approaches that others have found 

helpful 

Reassure you that you’re not alone in how you are feeling 

Help you to connect with others and give you a sense of belonging 

Encourage you to value your strengths 

Build your self-esteem and confidence 

Help you to feel more hopeful about the future 

 

Group 2 – Relatives and supporters of a person with 

mental health challenges. 

WHEN: Thursdays April 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th at 6.00pm 

Groups will be facilitated by training Shine facilitators and each 

week we will share and support one another. Our group introduc-

es and explores what relative/supporter peer support 

and family recovery can mean for you During our sessions we 

will: 

Support you to open up about what you are feeling and experienc-

ing in a safe and facilitated environment 

Introduce you to ideas and approaches that others have found 

helpful 

Reassure you that you’re not alone in how you are feeling 

Help you to connect with others and give you a sense of belonging 

Encourage you to value your strengths 

Build your self-esteem and confidence 

Help you to feel more hopeful about the future 

If you are over 18 and live in Ireland, you are invited to register 

below for the Online Support Group best suited to you. 

 

To register for one of these groups please complete our online 

registration form here.  
 

No prior experience of Shine groups is necessary in order to regis-

ter your interest. For more information please 

email onlinesupport@shine.ie 

UNICEF Ireland:  

Let’s Give COVID the Jab 

Let’s Give COVID the Jab  

Our best shot at ending COVID-19 is in your hands. 

Right now, only 9% of people living in low-income countries have 

received their first dose of the COVID-19 vaccine. This is shock-

ingly low when compared with wealthier countries, like Ireland, 

where at least 70%  of the population have received theirs. 

With your support, UNICEF will deliver 3 billion COVID-19 vac-

cines to the most vulnerable families, health workers and high-

risk people on our planet. 

We urgently need your support to reach the world’s most at-risk 

populations. 

Please join the fight and let’s give COVID the Jab! 

Boost Access to COVID Vaccines 

Vaccines are amongst the greatest advances of modern medicine. 

They have slashed child mortality rates in half, saving millions of 

lives. 

The COVID-19 pandemic is a devastating reminder of the chaos 

caused by diseases we cannot prevent. Thanks to vaccines, we 

now have a way of ending this pandemic and rebuilding our lives. 

Doesn’t everyone, no matter where they live, deserve the same 

access to the COVID-19 vaccine that we have? 

Our best shot at ending COVID-19 is in your hands. 

Donate now!  

Why Donate to UNICEF? 

UNICEF has spent 75 years saving children’s lives and fighting 

for their rights. We have decades of experience delivering over 

two billion vaccines to protect half of the world’s children in any 

given year. 

That is why UNICEF has been called upon by COVAX to procure 

and deliver more than 3 billion COVID-19 vaccines for 130 coun-

tries that are at risk of getting left behind. 

We are the only organisation that can get this done. We need 

your help to do it. 

file:///C:/Users/ursula.harper/Documents/Samsung Tablet Quotes
https://shine.ie/shine-online-support-groups/


Dublin City University Global Intergenerational Week 
 

Dublin City University is delighted to work in partnership with Generations Working Together (Scotland) to participate in the Global 

Intergenerational Week, a campaign aiming to raise awareness and celebrate intergenerational solidarity and collaboration. 

This year, the Intergenerational Week is going global and DCU is the country lead for Ireland so we will be promoting intergeneration-

al events from all over Ireland celebrating intergenerational efforts. 

 

We invite you to share an event or activity to mark the celebrations in Ireland. A supporters pack is available to download and you can 

mark the week with your own event or follow the themes suggested for each day of the week such as reconnecting generations, fighting 

loneliness and isolation, celebrating intergenerational spaces and solidarity, informing future generations, and breaking down age 

barriers. 

 

These events can be in person or online, from 

art shows, dance events, coffee mornings to 

computer classes, conferences, seminars, skills 

sharing between generations and online webi-

nars. We would love to showcase your intergen-

erational efforts! 

 

All the news updates and events will be posted 

on our website created for the week: https://

giwireland.com. 

 Please don’t hesitate to get in contact with us if 

you have any further questions. 

Concern: Ukraine Crisis Appeal 

Concern has deployed an emergency response team to support the people of Ukraine.  

Humanitarian needs are escalating by the hour, civilian casualties are growing, essential services are being disrupted and people are 

being forced to flee their homes in their thousands.  

As of Wednesday 2nd March, the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) estimates that more than 835,000 people 

had already crossed into neighbouring territories - with more than half in neighbouring Poland - and the Office for the Coordination of 

Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA) is estimating that as many as 5 million people could be displaced during the crisis. 

As hundreds of thousands of people go in search of safety, it's time to act. Most of those people crossing the border into Poland, Slo-

vakia, Romania, Hungary and Moldova are women and children. 

With intense conflict ongoing across all major cities including the capital Kyiv, Kharkiv, Kherson and Odessa, the Ukrainian people 

need your help now. 

“Right now, our team are on the ground in the region assessing the huge humanitarian needs,” Concern CEO Dominic MacSorley said. 

“Families, including many with small children, are fleeing with whatever clothes and food they can carry, in bitterly cold conditions, 

often facing huge queues to reach safety,” he said.  

Your donation today will go towards meeting the immediate humanitarian needs of people affected by this conflict, who are vulnerable, 

frightened and uncertain about what the immediate future holds. 

We are currently assessing the situation and will work in association with our Alliance2015 partners, national organisations and the 

United Nations to formulate a response and get help as quickly as we can to those who need it most. 

“Humanitarian needs are escalating as hundreds of thousands seek safety across borders. With the support of the Irish public, we are 

there to help those in need,” Dominic MacSorley added.    “We urge you to support our appeal for funding in any way you can.” There is 

no time to waste.  

DONATE HERE 

 

 

https://giwireland.com
https://giwireland.com
file:///C:/Users/ursula.harper/Documents/Samsung Tablet Quotes


The Big Busk for Focus Ireland 

Supporting the journey home on Friday 11 March 

Scrub up on your singing. Gather your guitars. Dig out 
the drums. 
Join The Big Busk for Focus Ireland on Friday 11 
March, proudly supported by Today FM. 

With over 9,000 people currently without a home in Ireland, 
Focus Ireland and Today FM want you to join us in the fight 
against homelessness. We need your help now more than ever 
to support families and children experiencing homelessness on 
their journey to a home of their own. 

Join The Big Busk for Focus Ireland – or gather family and 
friends and organise your own event. https://
www.focusireland.ie/get-involved/the-big-busk/ 

 

 

 

Abhaile Services 

Abhaile 

It can be hard to know where to start if you’re struggling to meet 

your mortgage repayments. MABS can give you practical infor-

mation and advice to help you take control of the situation. Take 

the first steps to get back on track if you have problems paying 

your mortgage. If you fall into arrears, the worst thing you can do 

is nothing. Taking action could be critical to keeping your home 

Abhaile – Free mortgage arrears support 

If you are already in serious mortgage arrears, you can get sup-

port from MABS under Abhaile. Depending on your situation, 

you can get financial advice, legal advice or insolvency advice. A 

dedicated adviser will work with you and your lender to find the 

best solution for your situation. Find out more about Abhaile and 

check if you qualify. 

Helpline: 0818 07 2000 

Mon - Fri 9am - 8pm             https://mabs.ie/abhaile/ 

2022 Online Workshops on Loss and Bereavement 

We are now accepting bookings for the 2022 series of Workshops on Loss and Be-

reavement which will be delivered online via Zoom from January - June.   

WHO ARE THEY FOR? 

Professionals and volunteers who may wish to learn more about loss and bereavement and for those working with people who 

have experienced a major loss. 

Our workshops are framed relative to the HSE palliative care competence framework at level two – for people whose work increasing-

ly sees them engaging with people facing loss, bereavement and death. Specifically, the competence dimension for grief and loss; and 

the competence dimension for communication are of relevance to workshop content and learning outcomes. 

ACCREDITATION 

Professional accreditation is under application from the Nursing and Midwifery Board of Ireland. If you have other accreditation 

needs please contact us. A certificate of participation/attendance at the workshops is available on request. 

2022 PROGRAMME 

Our 2022 bereavement workshops take place from January to June 2022. 

TEACHING METHOD 

All of these will be delivered online via Zoom and will include talks and interactive sessions. They will commence at 9.15am and con-

clude at 4.15pm. There will be short breaks through the day and a lunch break of 45 minutes. Registration will commence at 9.00am 

BOOKING AND FEES 

Participants may attend one or more workshops and register via Eventbrite by clicking on the individual workshops lists above. Please 

note: places are limited, so early booking is strongly advised. €100 per workshop. 

PAYMENT AND CANCELLATIONS 

Full payment is required at the time of online booking. Cancellations up to 1 week prior to each workshop will be given a full refund 

minus an administration fee of €10. Thereafter no refunds will be made. 

For further information please click on the link below: https://hospicefoundation.ie/our-supports-services/education-training/our-

workshops-webinars/ 

https://www.focusireland.ie/get-involved/the-big-busk/
https://www.focusireland.ie/get-involved/the-big-busk/
https://mabs.ie/abhaile/
https://www.hse.ie/eng/about/who/cspd/ncps/palliative-care/resources/competence-framework/
https://www.nmbi.ie/Home
https://hospicefoundation.ie/our-supports-services/education-training/our-workshops-webinars/
https://hospicefoundation.ie/our-supports-services/education-training/our-workshops-webinars/


 TRAINING LINKS PROGRAMME 2022 - 2024 

 

Training Links 2022 –2024 is now open!  

Apply now for a grant ranging from €10,000 - €50,000. The total fund is €270,000.00, and applications will remain open from 
Monday, 28 February - Friday, 29 April at 5pm.   

Training Links funds networks of community and voluntary organisations to design and deliver upskilling programmes to meet their 
shared training needs. Take this incredible opportunity to apply for funding to upskill your workers, and enhance your organisation’s 
impact.  

The objectives of the Training Links Programme are to: 

Promote and support the establishment of Training Networks across the nonprofit community  

Encourage collaboration between networks of members 

Facilitate the provision of high-quality customised training  

Build skills among people working in community and voluntary organisa-
tions. 

The themes covered in the 2022 – 2024 programme include:  

Digital transformation      

Leadership and management      

The challenge of Brexit     

Earned-income, fundraising and statutory funding     

Safe and effective working environments in a COVID-19 context   

Driving the development of the Green Economy and the adoption of sustainable practices within organisations.   

For more information Click HERE. 

Download the application form HERE 

Swift Nest Boxes  

A  limited number of Swift Nest Boxes are available from the 

Heritage Office.  

If you wish to apply for one of these nest boxes please send an 

email to heritage@westmeathcoco.ie outlining the group you 

represent (if any) and the proposed location for the box with 

reference to the County Swift Survey undertaken in 2018: 

http://www.westmeathcoco.ie/

en/ourservices/environment/

educationawareness 

 

Biodiversity Data 

Centre Work-

shops:  

In person workshops are 

resuming and will cover a 

variety of topics including 

Explore Your Shore!; Dragonfly Ireland; Butterfly Monitoring; 

Bumblebee Monitoring, and much more.  

For details and links to buy tickets see: https://

biodiversityireland.ie/workshops/ 

https://www.wheel.ie/traininglinks-2022-2024
https://www.wheel.ie/training-links-programme-2022-2024
http://www.westmeathcoco.ie/en/ourservices/environment/educationawareness
http://www.westmeathcoco.ie/en/ourservices/environment/educationawareness
http://www.westmeathcoco.ie/en/ourservices/environment/educationawareness
https://biodiversityireland.ie/workshops/
https://biodiversityireland.ie/workshops/


Ballinafid Multyfarnham Bunbrosna  

ACTIVE  RETIREMENT 

 

Spring is in the air and new shoots are emerging all over, includ-

ing the newly elected committee members of BMB ACTIVE. 

 

The well attended AGM delights in welcoming to committee for 

BMB ACTIVE for 2022 and onwards. The composition is as fol-

lows: Cyrian Connaghton, Chairman, Joe Scally, vice Chairman, 

Peter Sheridan, Treasurer with the assistance of Theresa Bourke 

and Elizabeth McKeown, Marian Mooney, Communication exec-

utive, and Mary Frances Cox as BMB ACTIVE Company member 

to ARI. 

 

President of ACTIVE Retirement Ireland and local branch mem-

ber, Anne Drury addressed the AGM, recapping on the struggle 

of the pandemic restrictions, and summarising the resilience of 

the group in organizing activities. 

For example,BMB ACTIVE held competitions in writing, art, 

crafts, et c. The telephone quiz was very enjoyable and uplifting, 

especially to those cacooning, at the time. Debbie Murphy was 

acknowledged for her mobile library to those living alone. 

When travel was permitted, BMB ACTIVE was quick off the 

mark, organizing a mini break in Kilkenny, and excursions such 

as to the b theatre tos see LION KING MUSICAL. 

 

Dates for your diary of BMB ACTIVITY  

 

Aqua Aerobics  

The Bloomfield House Hotel is offering aqua aerobics  to BMB 

ACTIVE members on Friday mornings at 11:00 for €10 a session. 

 

Walking Football on Thursday at 10:00 

Walking Football is a fun and lively way to improve your fitness 

and have fun in Multyfarnham Community Centre. 

If you’re interested in joining the fun please text “football “ to 

0871723256. 

 

MOSAICS for a Day 

How about taking a day out of your normal routine and develop-

ing your skills doing mosaics for several hours. 

This is a grant aided craft project. If you’re interested please text 

“mosaics, YES” to 0871723256. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Austria in October  

It’s been awhile since many of us were ‘out foreign’. Well, that’s 

about to change. 

“Wouldn’t it be lovely “ as the song says, to experience the mag-

nificent scenes of Sound of Music. 

BMB ACTIVE plans to head off for 7 nights to the Hotel Bruno in 

Tyrol, Austria. 

If you’re interested in joining this fully inclusive tour please text 

“Austria in October “ to 0871723256. Thanks  

 

Watch this space for more details of coming activities and events. 

Stay safe and well! 

Time for a different View? Travel is good for the soul! 

The seaside is beckoning…ahhh the smell of the salt air, and the 

sea breeze on your face and the sunshine on your bones! 

Why not join with BMB ACTIVE for 3 nights at the ARMADA 

HOTEL in Spanish Point, Co. Clare, from Monday June 13.  

 

Decade of Centenaries Bursary 

A new Royal Irish Academy local history research fund has been announced by Minister Martin as 

part of the Decade of Centenaries Programme. The Decade of Centenaries bursary scheme has 

been established to encourage and support new local research and local history studies in mean-

ingful examination of local, regional, and national events during the Struggle for Independence 

and Civil War period.  It is anticipated that up to 8 awards under the scheme will be made annual-

ly. Applications will be invited for amounts ranging from €1,000 to €10,000.Applications are due 

by 27 April.  

Further details can be found HERE ( https://www.ria.ie/applying-decade-centenaries-

bursary)and any queries can be sent to grants@ria.ie 

https://www.ria.ie/applying-decade-centenaries-bursary


Office of the Planning Regulator (OPR)  

Introduction to the OPR's Education 

and  

Public Awareness Work 
 

OPR Establishment and Role 

  

The OPR was established in April 2019 on foot of recommenda-

tions made by the Tribunal of Inquiry into Certain Planning Mat-

ters and Payments (the Mahon Tribunal). The OPR is an inde-

pendent oversight body that was established by the Government 

to oversee the functioning and policy consistency of Ireland’s 

planning process to ensure quality outcomes in relation to proper 

planning and sustainable development. 

 

OPR Functions  

  

The Planning and Development (Amendment) Act 2018 estab-

lished the legal basis for the OPR and outlines its role and func-

tions, which include the following:  

  

• assessment of local authority county/city development plans 

and local area plans, and regional assembly egional spatial 

and economic strategies to ensure consistency with relevant 

regional or national policies; 

• reviews of the systems and procedures used by any planning 

authority, including An Bord Pleanála, in the performance of 

their planning functions; and 

• research, training and education programmes that support 

the progressive development of Ireland’s planning process. 

  

OPR Annual Report 

  

Further information in relation to the work of the OPR is con-

tained in our Annual Report. The 2020 report is available via the 

following link: https://publications.opr.ie/view-file/57.  

 

OPR Research, Training and Public Awareness Work 

 

One of the OPR’s primary functions is to drive national research, 

training, education and public awareness of planning. Our aim is 

to improve public awareness of the planning process by dissemi-

nating information about the benefits of proper planning and sus-

tainable development. To this end we believe that some of our 

more recent online publications may be of interest to you and the 

members of Westmeath’s PPN. 

 

OPR’s Online Resources 

I am delighted to confirm that we have recently added a number 

of new online resources to the OPR’s website.  

 

One of these additions, which may be of particular interest to you, 

is our new ‘Public Awareness’ page www.opr.ie/public-awareness/ 

which provides easy access to a wealth of information relating to 

planning and hosts: an ‘Introduction to Planning’ page https://

www.opr.ie/introduction-to-planning/ , an online ‘Planning  

Library’ https://www.opr.ie/library/  ,‘Technical Glossary’ 

https://www.opr.ie/technical-glossary/ and ‘Acronym List’ 

https://www.opr.ie/acronym-list/. The planning library hosts a 

broad range of planning policy guidelines and research publica-

tions. 

 

The ‘Introduction to Planning’ page is a newly created subpage 

that facilitates easy access to a vast array of relevant planning ma-

terial and provides a simple overview of the planning system in 

Ireland. The page includes a series of interactive infographics 

looking at the planning system and the development plan process, 

animated explainer videos on the role of the OPR, direct links to 

videos of Eco Eye episodes looking at the theme of sustainable 

planning, information on the OPR’s planning leaflet series and a 

schedule of Frequently Asked Questions.  

We believe that this page is a valuable resource, answering the 

most common planning questions and providing easy access to all 

relevant information. 

 

We hope that you find the information hosted on our website use-

ful.  

Public Health Information regarding Covid-19:   

 

Following public health advice, the government have recently agreed that most of the 
public health measures which have been in place can be removed. To keep up to date on 
the Plan for Living with Covid-19 and remaining public health measures in place CLICK 
HERE  

For the most up to date information and advice on Coronavirus visit the HSE website 
HERE and  

https://publications.opr.ie/view-file/57
http://www.opr.ie/public-awareness/
https://www.opr.ie/introduction-to-planning/
https://www.opr.ie/introduction-to-planning/
https://www.opr.ie/library/
https://www.opr.ie/technical-glossary/
https://www.opr.ie/acronym-list/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.gov.ie_en_campaigns_c36c85-2Dcovid-2D19-2Dcoronavirus_-3Freferrer-3Dhttp-3A__www.gov.ie_en_campaigns_resilience-2Drecovery-2D2020-2D2021-2Dplan-2Dfor-2Dliving-2Dwith-2Dcovid-2D19_&d=DwMGaQ&c=euGZstcaTDl
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.gov.ie_en_campaigns_c36c85-2Dcovid-2D19-2Dcoronavirus_-3Freferrer-3Dhttp-3A__www.gov.ie_en_campaigns_resilience-2Drecovery-2D2020-2D2021-2Dplan-2Dfor-2Dliving-2Dwith-2Dcovid-2D19_&d=DwMGaQ&c=euGZstcaTDl
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__scanner.topsec.com_-3Fd-3D1762-26r-3Dshow-26u-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fwww2.hse.ie-252Fconditions-252Fcovid19-252F-26t-3D9abe83ffe08dfa945a3b5971b371833cd8d33dd1&d=DwMGaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_Cdpg


UNICEF Ireland: Ukraine Crisis 
 

The conflict in Ukraine is exacting a harrowing toll on the lives 
and wellbeing of the country’s 7.5 million children. 

Half a million children have already fled Ukraine to neighbouring 
countries, with the number of refugees continuing to grow. 

Homes have been damaged or destroyed, and there are reports of 
schools, orphanages and health centres sustaining heavy damage. 

The children of Ukraine need help now. 

Urgent Humanitarian Aid Needed 

Humanitarian needs across the country are multiplying by the 
hour. 

Hundreds of thousands of people don’t have safe drinking water 
because of damage to water systems and infrastructure and many 
have been cut off from access to other essential services like 
healthcare. 

The country is running low on critical medical supplies and has 
had to halt urgent efforts to curb a polio outbreak. 

Right now the humanitarian needs are huge and are likely to in-
crease. 

UNICEF is on the ground, working to reach vulnerable children 
and families with essential services including health, education, 
protection, water and sanitation. 

But we need YOUR help to deliver these life-saving supplies. 

Anna (4) and Trofym (1) with their parents and elder brother 
were forced to flee their home in Ukraine, when a missile rocket 
hit their house. 

Donate Now 

Here’s how your donations can directly help children in Ukraine. 

€75 can provide 12,500 water purification tablets to ensure chil-
dren have access to safe clean drinking water. 

€100 can supply thermal fleece blankets to protect 16 children at 
risk in emergency situations or harsh winter conditions. 

€250 can provide 6 first aid kits to help families in need of urgent 
medical care. 

Other Ways to Donate 

You can help us reach more children affected by the conflict in 
Ukraine. Please donate today and help us protect children in 
emergencies. 

You can donate by clicking on the link below : 

https://www.unicef.ie/donate/ukraine/#1 

 

You can make a donation by phone, you can reach us on 01 878 
3000, our office hours are Monday to Friday 09:00 – 17:30. 

You can send your donation by post to: 
Freepost, 
UNICEF Ireland, 
33 Lower Ormond Quay, 
Dublin D01 R283. 

Let’s Get Set 

 The Healthy Ireland Let’s Get Set campaign encourages us all to 

set a healthier routine , and to avail of simple easy steps to keep 

up or to create a new healthy habit, whether that is eating better, 

getting more physically active, or learning how to take care of our 

mental wellbeing.  

To keep up to date on the Let’s Get Set campaign CLICK HERE, 

you can also visit the Healthy Ireland Keep Well webpage or for 

more information at a local level, check out your local Authority 

Keep Well Pages at the following links:  

Longford,  

Westmeath,  

Laois ,  

Offaly and a full list of Lo-

cal Authorities in Ireland  

State of the Nation’s Children Online 

Report 

The State of the Nation’s Children (SONC) report provides a 

comprehensive picture of our children's lives. It presents key 

information on children’s health, behavioural and education-

al outcomes, and their relationships with their parents and 

their friends.  

SONC provides the most up-to-date data on the National Set 

of Child Wellbeing indicators, and charts the wellbeing of 

children in Ireland. tracks changes over time and bench-

marks progress in Ireland relative to other countries. 

Check out some of the key findings of the 2021 edition of 

State of the Nation's Children (SONC) or read the full report 

by visiting gov.ie/SONC  

https://www.unicef.ie/donate/ukraine/#1
https://www.unicef.ie/donate/ukraine/#1
https://www.gov.ie/en/campaigns/8928d-healthy-ireland/
https://www.longfordcoco.ie/your-council/covid-19/wellbeing-campaign.html
https://www.westmeathcoco.ie/en/ourservices/yourcouncil/keepwell/
https://laois.ie/departments/healthy-laois/keep-well/
https://www.offaly.ie/eng/Services/Libraries/News/Upcoming-Keep-Well-events.html
https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/942f74-local-authorities/
https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/942f74-local-authorities/
https://www.gov.ie/en/campaigns/1f703-state-of-the-nations-children/?referrer=http://www.gov.ie/SONC/


 
Beachaire Fund Research Project:  

Expressions of Interest to Participate 
 

Community Education’s role in supporting lone parent families 
in Ireland facing education, social and economic disadvantage 
CES calls for Expressions of Interest to Participate 
The Beachaire Fund (Beachaire) is investing in a research project 
to document the experience of lone parents facing educational, 
social and economic disadvantage who are participating in a vari-
ety of forms of community education in Ireland. 
 
The Centre for Effective Services (CES) has been appointed to 
undertake this exciting research. Dr Inez Bailey is leading the 
CES team, with oversight from an external research advisory 
committee, appointed by Beachaire, bringing rich experience to 
this project. 
 
To carry out the research, we are seeking the support and partici-
pation of community and education providers who offer courses 
to lone parents (or courses in which many lone parents partici-
pate). We recognise the structural and financial barriers that 
such course provision entails and accordingly we wish to inter-
view and collect data from course providers as stakeholders in 
this process. We also welcome your assistance in gaining access 
to lone parents who avail of your courses whom we hope will par-
ticipate in the research process. 
 
We know that community education achieves a variety of out-
comes for lone parent families that can support and empower 
lone parents and their children. This research will identify a vari-
ety of best practice models of such provision. With this in mind, 
we have decided to carry out the research at a national level by 
preparing a series of in-depth case studies, geographically dis-
tributed throughout the 26 counties. 
 
 

We invite participation in the research, firstly, through an online 
interactive workshop in April 2022, open to all who are interest-
ed in being involved in the research. We especially welcome hear-
ing from community/adult/education groups who provide cours-
es which support lone parents and their families. 
 
 
 
 
The aim of the research is to make recommendations to policy 
makers and funders to strengthen the community education sec-
tor and to improve access by lone parents. The project com-
menced in February 2022 and will be completed in late 2023. 
 
Please express your interest in this research by emailing Claire 
O’Hagan at cohagan@effectiveservices.org.  
 
The closing date for expression of interest is 31st March 2022. 
 
About CES 
CES aims to improve the lives of people living in Ireland and 
Northern Ireland by supporting the implementation of excellent 
public services through evidence informed policy and practice. 
CES works with government departments and service providers 
to design, develop, implement and evaluate public policies and 
services. CES is a not for profit, all island organisation. 
 
For more information visit www.effectiveservices.org 
 

Register Here 

Women's Aid 24hr National Freephone Helpline 

24hr National Freephone Helpline 1800 341 900 

 

 

 

 

The Women's Aid 24hr National Freephone Helpline offers confidential information, support and understanding to women in the 

Republic of Ireland, who are being abused by current or former boyfriends, partners or husbands. 

The service also supports family members, friends, and professionals who have concerns about a person, they know or are working 

with, who might be experiencing domestic violence and abuse. The Helpline provides support to callers where English is not their 

first language, through our Language Line facility (available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week) and for women who are deaf or hard of 

hearing through it’s Text Service facility (operational daily, 8am-8pm). 

The Helpline aims to empower women to identify what is happening for them within their relationship and support them to stay 

safe and support the safety of any children living within the relationship. The Helpline aims to at all times ensure that the responsi-

bility for the abuse is placed firmly with the perpetrator of the abuse and not with the woman. 

The Helpline also acts as a referral to the Women's Aid One to One Support Service and Court Accompaniment Service, local do-

mestic violence refuges and support services, legal aid and other agencies, both statutory and voluntary, which are helpful to women 

experiencing abuse within a relationship. 

The Helpline team alos run the National Helpline Instant Messaging Support Service (IMSS).  Visit here for more information. 

https://www.womensaid.ie/services/helpline.html 

http://www.effectiveservices.org
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/community-educations-role-supporting-lone-parents-beachairecfi-research-registration-295333038067
https://www.womensaid.ie/services/helpline.html


EIL Seed Fund – Spring Round, Open until 15th April 2022! 

EIL Intercultural Learning is an Irish charity that provides intercultural learning opportunities through study abroad, youth leader-

ship, language training, travel awards, group educational programmes, and other cultural immersion activities for over 2,500 people 

each year. 

At EIL we believe that on a long-term basis, the most effective way in which returned volunteers can truly make a difference is to ed-

ucate others about global justice, the UN Sustainable Development Goals and the lives of people in the Global South. 

The EIL Seed Fund exists to assist returned volunteers and change-makers to overcome barriers by providing successful applicants 

with funding, guidance and support to implement their own awareness-raising projects in Ireland. 

Up to €100 is available for individual projects and up to €200 for group projects. Please note that the projects can only be funded if 

they take place in Ireland and the project has not yet taken place. 

You can apply to the Seed Fund as an individual or as part of 

a group. 

Here are the application forms: 

• Group Application form  

• Individual Application form 

Find out more on the EIL website:  

https://www.eilireland.org/global-citizenship/seedfund/ 

Contact tessa@eilireland.org for further information. 

ALONE: Digital Champion Workshop 

ALONE’S DIGITAL CHAMPION WORKSHOP 

ALONE and Active Retirement Ireland have partnered with Vo-

dafone Ireland Foundation to deliver a new nationwide 5-year 

digital skills training programme for older people called Hi Digi-

tal. 

The programme has been developed to help bridge the digital 

divide by offering free digital skills training to older people and 

upskilling the organisations that support them. 

ALONE are running online Digital Champion workshops nation-

wide for organisations that support older people. 

The workshops will focus on giving an older person the basic 

skills to get online. 

ALONE has been providing technology to older people for years, 

we know there can be challenges in accessing and using it. This 

course will allow you to understand how best we can support each 

individual to get online and stay online. 

Learning Objectives 

• Understanding the Digital Champions’ role in supporting old-

er people with their digital skills 

• Understanding the older person’s circumstances and building 

trust 

• Understanding the impact technology can have on an older 

person’s life 

• Planning and supporting the learning process for the individ-

ual 

• How to facilitate one to one sessions and small groups 

• Overview of the Hi Digital Learning Platform 

Duration: 3 hours 

Cost: Free 

IT/Digital Skills required: Basic 

Who can attend: Any individual who works in organisation that 

supports older people and will be able to support older people 

with their digital skills. 

 

How to Register: You can register your interest in attending a 

workshop with ALONE by completing this quick form HERE or 

by emailing digitalskills@alone.ie for more information. 

If you want a quick chat about the workshops, you can also con-

tact our Training Coordinator Liam Mulcahy on 086 035 3901. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdXfJ78AndeGjPlexI2GfzOs6HRAjyGN2_oaXD5zRnURM7igA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfhzfBa3_ENyBbGQfpsosV5w6rOu2IXy_BC2yYKDpB8wp3OcQ/viewform
https://www.eilireland.org/global-citizenship/seedfund/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=D70ap9Iiakyisz7u44HDMowjiWHO7dNBrfRTSubDusNUM0swQTZGWk9QWDIzNzBWUU1LOUlKVUVIRyQlQCN0PWcu


Athlone Community Services Council 

Athlone Community Services Council Elder Supports Service 

Athlone Community Services Council is inviting referrals for our Elder Supports service. This service is provided in both Co. West-

meath and Co. Roscommon parts of Athlone and surrounding areas . Target group is older people who may be isolated or finding it 

difficult to manage household tasks at home.  

Contact 0906472174 for more information. 

Athlone Community Services Council Women's Group 

Athlone Community Services Council CLG is running a weekly meeting group for women in the Athlone area. Group is accessible via 

referral only.  

Contact Karyn Cronin on 087 1149449 for further information.  

Hello Westmeath ‘How Are You’ on Thursday 7th April 2022 

Mental Health Ireland's national campaign to take place on Monday 7th April 2022 called "Hello How Are 
You". We will be asking everyone in Westmeath to stop, say Hello and ask How Are You on that day.  

 

Talking about War and Conflict with children  

Free Resource:  

Talking about war, and feeling confident and comfortable about it can be very difficult. For 

some people they might not have had any direct experiences of war. For others they may 

have had direct experiences and that can be difficult too. It can be difficult to ease worried 

young minds when they are immersed in information from TV, social media and conversa-

tions at home and in school. This resource from phoenixeducationconsultancy.com pro-

vides a comprehensive range of ideas for explaining war and addressing the anxieties it 

brings. Many of the ideas will be most suited to older children and those with a good under-

standing of language, but some of the concepts and activities could be adapted for others.  

Click HERE to download  

https://www.middletownautism.com/files/shares/Resources/Fri_4_March_Worrying_about_war.pdf


Fleadh Cheoil na hÉireann Mullingar 

2022 

Be a Part of It - Fleadh Cheoil na hÉireann Mullingar 2022 

The Homecoming!!! 

Fleadh Cheoil na hÉireann is THE premier cultural event in Ire-

land and is the world’s largest annual celebration of Traditional 

Irish music, language, song and dance.   

Fleadh Cheoil na hÉireann IS COMING TO MULLINGAR!!!  The 

Fleadh takes place from 31st July until 7th August 2022 and 

brings with it an estimated benefit of €50 million to the local and 

wider economy and will attract in the region of 500,000 visitors 

to Mullingar and the surrounding area over the 7 days, 25% of 

which will come from overseas.  

It is acknowledged that it will cost in excess of €1.5M to run the 

Fleadh successfully and so the committee are asking businesses 

to help them to make this an enormous success by supporting 

Fleadh Cheoil na hÉireann Mullingar 2022 – they cannot do this 

without the support of the people of Mullingar and the local 

businesses. 

The Fleadh Committee wants to encourage the people of West-

meath to make this Fleadh their own by getting involved in key 

aspects of this great event. 

Why not think about to registering your accommodation if you 

wish to host visitors to the area over the period of the Fleadh.   

https://fleadhcheoil.ie/register-accommodation/ 

And for those who wish to volunteer their time over the period of 

the Fleadh you can find out about all the different roles that hun-

dreds of volunteers will be needed for, and how you can register 

your interest in being a ‘Fleadh Volunteer’. 

https://fleadhcheoil.ie/volunteering/ 

The business and general public community can also find out 

how to become sponsors of the Fleadh with a range of different 

options for people who are interested in being a financial sup-

porter of Fleadh2022. 

This is Big – Get on Board – Let’s make this the best Fleadh 

Cheoil na hÉireann ever!! 

Fundraisers—Big Car Draw  

The Big Car Draw – there is a stunning Toyota Corolla Luna 

Sport 1.8 Hybrid to be won, tickets on sale at €20 each of 3 for 

€50 from various outlets or any committee member - tickets are 

also on sale online at  www.idonate.ie/raffle/

FleadhCheoilnahÉireannMullingarCarRaffle 

 

For more information follow the official Facebook Pages for the 

all the latest news - www.facebook.com/mullingarfleadh and 

www.facebook.com/fleadhcheoil.ie 

CENSUS—3RD APRIL 2022 

The next census in Ireland will take place on 3 April  2022.  This will be the 26th census since 1841. 

The census is one of the most important undertakings in the country. It is important for you, your family, your parents and chil-

dren, your local community, your county, your region and for your country. 

On Sunday night, 3 April, everyone in Ireland must be included in the census. Your Census Enumerator will deliver a census form 

to your home between March and census date. They will return to collect your completed census form between 4 April and 6 May.  

We have developed a dedicated website, www.census.ie, to provide comprehensive information about the census and to assist 

the public in completing their census form.   The website is available in English and Irish. It also includes a page of information and 

advice in 22 other languages - https://www.census.ie/help-with-your-form/other-languages/, as well as a range of other accessibil-

ity aids - https://www.census.ie/help-with-your-form/accessibility-aids/.  

https://fleadhcheoil.ie/register-accommodation/
https://fleadhcheoil.ie/volunteering/
http://www.idonate.ie/raffle/FleadhCheoilnahÉireannMullingarCarRaffle
http://www.idonate.ie/raffle/FleadhCheoilnahÉireannMullingarCarRaffle
http://www.census.ie
-%20https:/www.census.ie/help-with-your-form/other-languages/
https://www.census.ie/help-with-your-form/accessibility-aids/


Westmeath Sports Partnership and Westmeath County Council 

have secured funding from the Department of Transport to sup-

port cycling events during National Bike Week 2022. 

Schools, Clubs, Community Group/ Organization  and Local 

Businesses are invited to apply for funding to organize their own 

FREE Bike Week event during Bike Week 2022. 

The scale and scope of your National Bike Week event is up to 

each applicant, however, applications that focus on the following 

event criteria will be prioritized: 

The event MUST take place during  14th to 22nd of May 

2022 

The Event must be FREE to take part in. 

Fun Cycles (5k, 10k 30k etc) 

Recreational/Leisure Cycling events focusing on including non-

club members, the lapsed cyclist, families, beginners etc. 

Slow Bike Races, Cycling Obstacle Courses, Nature Cycles, Cycle 

to School Days (particularly Wednesday 15th which is COW 

(Cycling on Wednesdays)), Lunch Time Cycles, Cycling Games 

and Activities, Cycle To Work. 

Focus on inclusion, non-competitive, community focus, family, 

local school participation 

Link with National event dates – Family Cycle 14th & 15th May , 

Bike to Work and Cycle to School 18th May. 

Interested in organising a Bike Week Event? 

Funding Criteria and Application details for Clubs, Community 

Groups & Organisations 

Funding Criteria and Application details for Schools 

Funding Criteria and Application details for Employers 2022 

Funding Availability: 

The maximum amounts are available per Club, Community 

Group & Organization is €500 

The maximum amounts are available per school is €300 

The maximum amounts are available per Local Business  is €200 

How to Apply 

To apply please complete the online application form (linked be-

low). Closing date for applications is Midday, Monday 

11th April. 

The application is online and will take approximately 9 minutes 

to complete .  

Apply Here 

Praeger Grants in  Natural History open 

 
The Royal Irish Academy is pleased to open the Praeger Grants scheme which invites applications for  research on Ireland’s field 

natural history is open until 14 April 2022 

Since 1958, the RIA, through its Praeger Fund 

Committee, has used the income of this fund 

to disburse over 360 grants to natural histori-

ans, for small fieldwork projects throughout 

the island of Ireland. 

This year the RIA is particuarly thankful for a 

bequest from the estate of the late Robert Des-

mond Meikle which will enable the funding of 

several projects. 

All details can be found HERE and queries can 

be addressed to grants@ria.ie 

The Praeger Grants scheme opens on 25 Feb-

ruary 2022 and will close on 14 April 2022. 

For details of projects funded in recent years 

see here 

http://www.westmeathsports.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Funding-Criteria-and-Application-details-for-Clubs-Community-Groups-Organisations1.pdf
http://www.westmeathsports.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Funding-Criteria-and-Application-details-for-Clubs-Community-Groups-Organisations1.pdf
http://www.westmeathsports.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Funding-Criteria-and-Application-details-for-Schools1.pdf
http://www.westmeathsports.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Funding-Criteria-and-Application-details-for-Employers-20221.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=gTsdvAVgkkm_L-g36gxvkFNk7zpqFrtDoYpiHYSroR9UQVUyVU5OODVTOFZSUlNYUFQwUjdUTFpTUi4u
https://www.ria.ie/praeger-grants-natural-history
https://www.ria.ie/report-categories/praeger-grants-natural-history


National ‘Hello, How Are You?’ Day—Thursday 7th April 2022 

 

For a nation of great talkers, how do we really ask and really listen? 

Hello, How Are, You? National Day Thursday 7 April the Westmeath Focus with Mul-
lingar MHA 

Hello, How Are You? is a simple yet effective mental health promotion campaign devel-
oped by Mental Health Ireland, that encourages people to say ‘Hello’ and ask ‘How, Are 
You?’ The concept of the campaign is to ask Hello How Are You with meaning, and to 
really listen to the person’s response. 

Mullingar Mental Health Association is delighted to support the first National Hello 
How Are You Day being hosted by Mental Health Ireland, Thursday 7 April 2022.  Mul-
lingar MHA is focussing on a Hello How Are You WESTEATH Day. The Association ran 
a pilot campaign on the 21 June 2021 on the theme: The Longest Day of the Year to ask 
a Short Question – Hello How Are You? It was supported by Mullingar Credit Union and was a wonderful success. The Association 
is delighted to be part of the new Campaign    that has now been made a National Day. 

The campaign is focussing on a breakdown of H. E.L.L.O. H: Hello; E: Engage; L: Listen; L Learn; and O: Options which supports 
people to reach out, say hello and ask how are you to a family member, a neighbour, a colleague at work. When we communicate, we 
are connecting and from doing so we can get reassurance should we have concerns or worries about some life event. 

A very recent survey conducted by Healthy Ireland Survey 2021. ( https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/9ef45-the-healthy-ireland-
survey-2021/ ) has demonstrated that 81% of recipients showed lower levels of social connectedness in recent times. In response to 
that reality Mental Health Ireland has developed this campaign to start conversations, encouraging greater social connection., by 

saying Hello, How Are You?  

This grass-roots campaign was started by Carlow Mental Health Association in 2015. It 
has evolved over a number of years & has engaged communities, workplaces, schools, and 
colleges. The concept grew and was introduced to the counties Mayo, Meath & Westmeath 
in recent years.  

On 7th April 2022, Mullingar MHA is inviting the people of Westmeath to join them along   
with Mental Health Ireland to say ‘Hello’, and ask ‘How, Are You?’, and to really listen to 
the answer.  

Mental Health Ireland has coproduced a suite of resources to provide people with the 
tools and confidence to genuinely ask Hello, How Are You? and really listen to the re-
sponse, as well as how to support and signpost someone to appropriate services or agen-
cies if needed.  Please visit   https://hellohowareyou.info to learn more about the cam-
paign, and to get many ideas of how you can become involved in this campaign. The best 
and handiest step of the lot however is to say Hello How Are You and see where that  sim-
ple but meaningful question takes you in your conversation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No event is too small to start conversations and to say Hello, How Are You?” Mullingar MHA would love to see and support commu-
nity groups, workplaces, and organisations across the county to join them, get involved and host an event such as a coffee morning, 
a walk or a workshop or an awareness session in your place of work. As an individual, you could pick up the phone and call a family 
member, a friend, arrange to meet someone for coffee. There are many free tools and resources that can be downloaded free from 
Mental Health and Ireland’s website.  

Follow Hello How Are You Westmeath https://www.facebook.com/HelloWestmeathHowRU/  and Mullingar MHAhttps://
www.facebook.com/MullingarMHA/    for local information  and to share your ideas to make the Westmeath Campaign  the best 
one ever and that can create change through saying Hello How Are You ? 

We are a nation of great talkers! Let’s make those conversations even more meaningful 
on April 7th, 2022 

Further information Julia Smyth mullingarmha@mentalhealthire;and.ie 

Finola Colgan Development Officer Mental Health  finola@mentalhealthireland.ie 086 
835 3387 

 

https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/9ef45-the-healthy-ireland-survey-2021/
https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/9ef45-the-healthy-ireland-survey-2021/
https://hellohowareyou
https://www.facebook.com/HelloWestmeathHowRU/%20%20and%20Mullingar%20MHAhttps:/


Our Rural Future:  

Minister Humphreys announces a new 

partnership between the national Con-

nected Hubs network and Zoom  
Our Rural Future: Minister Humphreys announces a new part-

nership between the national Connected Hubs network and Zoom  

The Minister for Rural and Community Development, Heather 

Humphreys TD, today announced a new partnership between the 

national Connected Hubs network and the global peer-to-peer 

and online collaboration platform Zoom. 

Speaking at the official opening of An Chroí Digital Hub in Tub-

bercurry, Co. Sligo, Minister Humphreys said: 

“Last week we launched the connectedhubs.ie mobile app and 

announced an additional €5M of funding to add remote work ca-

pacity across the country. Today I am opening An Chroí, part of 

the original DigiWest network that was the genesis of the national 

Connected Hubs platform.  

“The DigiWest project was awarded almost €650K in funding by 

my department under the RRDF scheme in 2019. Now, in early 

2022, the network that began with four hubs in the West has 

grown into the Connected Hubs network with more than 200 na-

tionwide, with another 200 to come.  

“Today I am also announcing a partnership with Zoom, a compa-

ny that is synonymous with innovation and, of course, remote 

working. This partnership is clear evidence of the confidence that 

the commercial sector has in the Connected Hubs network and of 

the need for closer collaboration.” 

The partnership with Zoom will provide best-in-class online ser-

vices to members of the national Connected Hubs network: re-

mote and co-working spaces across Ireland. 

Joining Minister Humphreys for the announcement were Tomás 

Ó Síocháin, CEO of the Western Development Commission, and 

Harry Moseley, CIO of Zoom. 

Tomás Ó Síocháin commented: 

“The alliance between 

Zoom and Connected 

Hubs will allow hubs 

on the network to ex-

pand their offerings to 

their members and fur-

ther enhance the facili-

ties available to remote 

and hybrid workers.  

“We look forward to 

further growing the offerings available to hub members through 

future partnerships and bridging the gap between global services 

and rural businesses to support local enterprise activity, broaden-

ing of the customer base and online trading.” 

Minister Humphreys concluded the event by saying that:  

“The provision of remote working facilities is essential to enabling 

our rural towns and villages to capitalise on opportunities that 

have now arisen for people to live and work in rural areas.   

“Hubs and remote working are no longer unknown quantities. 

They are embedded parts of many peoples’ lives and will continue 

to be so. Remote working supports high performance in career 

terms and also a meaningful family life lived in sustainable, vi-

brant communities.” 

 

Details of the Connected Hubs Call 2022 are available at https://

www.gov.ie/en/service/16b47-connected-hubs-fund/?

referrer=http://www.gov.ie/en/service/c5849b-rural-funding/?

section=connected-hubs-fund 

Irish Heart Foundation:    

When stroke strikes act F.A.S.T.  
The Irish Heart Foundation’s Act F.A.S.T. campaign with the 

support of the Government of Ireland aims to raise aware-

ness of the signs of stroke and the importance of getting to 

hospital as soon as possible. 

F.A.S.T. stands for Face, Arms, Speech and Time. 

If you recognise any of the signs of a stroke, call 112 or 999 

immediately. 

Effective stroke treatment is hugely time dependent. The 

faster you act, the more of the person you save. 

During the coronavirus pandemic, people have been slow to 

attend hospital for non-COVID-19 issues such as stroke. 

This F.A.S.T. campaign by the Irish Heart Foundation with 

the support of  the Government of Ireland aims to counter 

this trend and save lives. 

Watch the video 

https://irishheart.ie/campaigns/fast/ 

https://www.gov.ie/en/service/16b47-connected-hubs-fund/?referrer=http://www.gov.ie/en/service/c5849b-rural-funding/?section=connected-hubs-fund
https://www.gov.ie/en/service/16b47-connected-hubs-fund/?referrer=http://www.gov.ie/en/service/c5849b-rural-funding/?section=connected-hubs-fund
https://www.gov.ie/en/service/16b47-connected-hubs-fund/?referrer=http://www.gov.ie/en/service/c5849b-rural-funding/?section=connected-hubs-fund
https://www.gov.ie/en/service/16b47-connected-hubs-fund/?referrer=http://www.gov.ie/en/service/c5849b-rural-funding/?section=connected-hubs-fund


HSE MIDLANDS LOUTH MEATH CHO 

Suicide Behaviour Awareness & Train-

ing Programmes 2022  

Online Programmes 

 

 

 

LivingWorks Start is targeted at anyone over the age of 18yrs who 

wants to help prevent suicide and develop the skills to assist 

someone who may be at risk of suicide. It can be completed in 

1½ hours and includes a four-step model and impactful simula-

tions which are undertaken and put into practice during the pro-

gramme.   

The programme provides the opportunity for participants to: 

• Become more comfortable talking about suicide 

• Feel more confident in keeping a person safe in times of dis-

tress 

• Be able to support members of the community, friends and 

co- workers 

• Build personal and professional skills 

• Have peace of mind knowing the readiness to help is ob-

tained 

• Gain awareness of the supports and services that are availa-

ble.  

A free access licence is required to undertake the programme and 

this can be obtained by registering on:   

https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands - 

queries to: josephine.rigney@hse.ie  

 

 

 

  

 

An ‘Introduction to Self-Harm’  (2 hrs) programme is suitable for 

those aged 18yrs and over who seek to develop their knowledge 

and understanding of self-harm, how to support and care for 

those engaging in self harm, and gain knowledge regarding the 

resources and services that are available.   

Dates of scheduled online facilitated programmes are advised on 

the link below as well as the registration process:  :https://

bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands 

The programme can be delivered within settings to groups of 15-

20 people in a face to face format upon request.  Queries to: jose-

phine.rigney@hse.ie  

 

 

 

 

Workshop for Professionals and key contact people 

providing support to those bereaved through suicide’ 

This programme explores the unique needs of suicide bereave-

ment so that participants become more equipped to provide sup-

port to those who have been bereaved through suicide in the saf-

est and most effective way possible.    

The programme is a blended workshop consisting of an online e-

learning module and a 5-hour virtual online workshop.   The 

workshops covers five key topics: a) understanding the grieving 

process, b) the context of suicide, c) how to support people be-

reaved through suicide, d) skills building, e) self-care.    

The programme is available to groups of 12 people from various 

centres/settings, or on an individual basis.   

Requests or queries can be made by contacting  – jose-

phine.rigney@hse.ie 

 

Face to Face Training Programmes  

 

 

 

SafeTALK  is a half-day alertness training that prepares at-

tendees, regardless of prior experience or training, to become a 

suicide-alert helper. Most people with thoughts of suicide don’t 

truly want to die, but are struggling with the pain in their lives. 

Through their words and actions, they invite help to stay alive.  

SafeTALK-trained helpers can recognise these invitations and 

take action by connecting them with life-saving intervention re-

sources. Participants learn how to provide practical help by using 

the steps of TALK (Tell, Ask, Listen and Keepsafe) and also gain 

information on the supports and resources available locally, re-

gionally and nationally. 

The four basic steps of TALK (Tell, Ask, Listen and Keepsafe) are 

called ‘suicide alertness skills’ and are taught with the expecta-

tion that the person learning them will use them to help save 

lives and reduce suicide risk in their community.  Information 

and registration process to attend scheduled workshops is ad-

vised on: https://bookwhen.com/

suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands 

Individual  settings based safeTALK Workshops can be delivered 

upon request to groups with a minimum of 

12 participants – contact josephine.rigney@hse.ie  

 

 

Awareness Presentation: Suicide Prevention, In-

tervention and Postvention. 

This 2hr presentation advises on the whole of society approach to 

suicide prevention in Ireland today 

and how each of us can play our part in reducing deaths through 

suicide.   Information on suicide risk 

factors, warning signs, advice on how support can be given to 

someone at risk, and information on  

local and national supports and services is provided.   Infor-

mation on the service which Pieta provide  

through their Suicide Bereavement Liaison Service is also out-

lined.   Advice on protective factors and  

how we can all work towards keeping ourselves and those we love 

safe and well is also provided. 

Requests or queries can be made by contacting  – jose-

phine.rigney@hse.ie 

https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie


 

 

 

This 1 day workshop provides opportunities for improved 

knowledge, awareness and understanding of self-harming behav-

iour. Participants consider how personal attitudes and experienc-

es might affect their helping role with a person who self-harms.  

The programme aims to clarify what self-harm is, what leads peo-

ple to engage in self-harming behaviour and considers its rela-

tionship with suicide. The causes, motivations and functions of 

self harm are discussed.  Positive approaches to engaging with, 

caring for and supporting someone who engaged in self-harm 

behaviour are presented. Active participation is encouraged.  

DVD clips containing contributions from service providers and 

individuals with lived life experience of self-harm supplement the 

programme.   Information and registration process to attend 

scheduled workshops is advised on: https://bookwhen.com/

suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands 

 

 

 

 

‘Workshop for Professionals and key contact people 

providing support to those bereaved through suicide’  

1-day version of programme as outlined above. 

This programme explores the unique needs of suicide bereave-

ment so that participants become more equipped to provide sup-

port in the safest and most effective way possible.    

The workshops covers five key topics: 

• understanding the grieving process;   -  the context of suicide 

• how to support people bereaved through suicide; -  skills 

building  and self-care.    

The programme is available to groups of 12 people from various 

centres/settings, or on an individual basis.   

Requests or queries can be made by contacting  – jose-

phine.rigney@hse.ie 

Guidance for Communities on supporting people be-

reaved through suicide: 

The Community Bereavement Workshop is approximately 2 

hours in length and is suitable for members of a community who 

wish to gain a knowledge of the grieving process and how to more 

effectively support individuals and families who have been be-

reaved after a suicide has taken place within the community.   

Requests to: josephine.rigney@hse.ie  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A.S.I.S.T. (Applied Suicide Intervention Skills Training) is a 2-

day skills based, intensive, interactive and practice-dominated 

Workshop designed to help Caregivers recognise the immediate 

risk of suicide and learn how to respond and be in a position to 

provide immediate safety, help and information to individuals 

whose lives may be at risk.  

 

A.S.I.S.T. is designed to help all Caregivers become more ready, 

willing and able to help persons at risk of suicide.  The Workshop 

has five learning sections: 

• Preparing - sets the tone and expectations of the learning 

experience. 

• Connecting: – sensitises participants to their own attitudes 

towards suicide. 

• Creates an understanding of the impact which attitudes have 

on the intervention process. 

• Understanding: – overviews the intervention needs of a per-

son at risk. 

• Focuses on providing participants with the knowledge and 

skills to recognise risk and develop safe plans to reduce the 

risk of suicide. 

 

Assisting: – presents a model for effective suicide intervention.   

Participants develop their skills through observation and super-

vised simulation experiences in large and small groups. 

 

Networking: – generates information about resources in the local 

community. Promotes a commitment by participants to trans-

form local resources into helping networks. 

Information and registration process to attend scheduled work-

shops is advised on: https://bookwhen.com/

suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands 

To register on any of the above programmes, log onto https://

bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands  

or contact the HSE Resource Officers for Suicide Prevention as 

listed below: 

Laois/Offaly and Longford/Westmeath 

 Josephine Rigney:  Email: josephine.rigney@hse.ie or Mobile:  

(086) 815 7850 

 

 

 

https://bookwhen.com/suicidepreventiontrainingmidlands%20-%20queries%20to:%20josephine.rigney@hse.ie
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WPPN Linkage Groups 

Register to attend by email to:  

info@westmeathppn.ie  

PPN Linkage/Thematic Groups  

May 2022  

Westmeath PPN Linkage groups are up and running; and 
members are finding them both informative and interesting.  
PPN Linkage Groups are the opportunity and way that PPN 
member group/organisations can have a real input into poli-

cy and decision 
making in their area 
of work/interest, as 
it allows them to 
have conversations 
with WPPN elected 
representatives who 
are on committees 
and structures 
throughout the 
county.  

The primary role of 
WPPN elected reps 
on committees/
Structures is to con-
sult with WPPN 
members and to 
represent the views 

of the entire PPN membership on the committee/board; the 
easiest way for this to be done is via Linkage Groups.  

Similarly, the PPN Linkage Groups will be there to support 
and assist the WPPN reps, by peer learning and support, 
discussion, and letting them know the concerns and issues 
of WPPN Membership groups.  

The PPN Linkage Group members will be expected to work 
in a spirit of collaboration, showing due respect to other 
opinions and views and will be facilitated to come to deci-
sions through consensus where possible. 

Please note that a WPPN Rep/Member can be part of as 
many Linkage Groups as they have an interest in. 

The basic Agenda for Linkage Group meetings will be as fol-
lows: 

• Welcome/ Introductions/Facilitator 

• Guest Speaker  

• Minutes of previous meeting  

• Discussion 

• Date of next meeting 

 

Next Linkage/Thematic group meetings are as follows:   

Community Safety, Crime and Policing   

Monday 9th May 2022 at 7.30 pm 
 

Social Inclusion, Rural Development, 

Youth and  Enterprise  

Wednesday 11th May 2022  at 7.30pm  

Arts, Community, Heritage and Sports  

Monday 16th May 2022 at 7.30 pm  
 

Housing, Planning and Transport – 

Wednesday 18th May 2022 at 7.30pm  
 

Climate Change, Environment & Water  

Monday  23rd May 2022  at 7.30pm 

 

To book a place to attend any of the above please 

email: info@westmeathppn.ie  

 

mailto:info@westmeathppn.ie




 
WPPN- Westmeath Public  

Participation Network  
Community Development Section,  

Westmeath County Council,  
Áras an Chontae,  

Mullingar, Co. Westmeath, N91 FH4N 
Direct Line: 044 9332157  

Email: info@westmeathppn.ie 
Westmeath PPN website:  

www.westmeathppn.ie  
for News & Upcoming Events  

SCHEDULE FOR STREET SWEEPING  

ATHLONE/MOATE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT  
Please click on the link below to access the Road Sweeping Schedule for the Ath-

lone/Moate Municipal District from 7 March 2022— 5 June 2022  

CLICK HERE 

file:///C:/Users/ursula.harper/Documents/Sweeping Schedule 7 March 2022-5 June 2022.pdf

